
Question on Notice 
 

No. 724 
 

Asked on Friday, 17 July 2015 
 
 

MR SORENSEN asked the Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports and Minister for 
Energy and Water Supply (HON M BAILEY) ―  
 
QUESTION: 

 
Will the Minister advise when work will start on the Hervey Bay / Maryborough and Pialba / Burrum 
Heads Roads intersection? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Hervey Bay for the question. 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) recognises the need to upgrade the 
intersections of Maryborough – Hervey Bay Road and Pialba – Burrum Heads Road.   
 
TMR is undertaking planning to identify possible solutions. 
 
Funding for an upgrade of the intersection was not committed by the previous LNP government 
and at this stage this position has not changed. 
 
 
 


